From: <u>Jonathan Sowden</u>
To: <u>Site Allocations Plan</u>

Subject: PDE03042_Proposed Green Belt Building

Date: 16 November 2015 13:28:25

Dear Sirs

I am writing to express my concern and objection to the proposed development on Green Belt land in Rawdon and Horsforth. I am particularly concerned about the following sites:

HG2-12 Fields at Woodlands Drive, Rawdon.

HG3-2, HG3-3, HG3-4 Fields off A65, Rawdon.

HG2-41 Fields South of A65, Horsforth roundabout to the crematorium.

HG2-43 Fields at Horsforth College Campus.

The proposal to include these Green Belt sites in the Local Plan is not consistent with the national policy and there is no justification to use Green Belt before brownfield. The proposal to use this strategic green infrastructure also goes against the Leeds Core Strategy.

These areas have been and continue to be very important to myself and my family for exercise and health. I also don't believe the infrastructure is in place to have so many new homes built. As a regular user of the A65 it already cannot cope with the volume of traffic.

Yours faithfully

Jonathan Sowden 5 Park Place Batter lane Rawdon Leeds LS19 6GR

LTA Senior Club Coach